

## JEFFERSON APARTMENTS

July 23rd 2021

Dear Residents,

We are pleased to announce that the Shuttle service will resume effective August 23<sup>rd</sup> 2021 with a limited schedule. We have instituted some changes in operations to ensure residents and Employees are safe, and may cancel the shuttle at any time based on conditions, variants, and CDC guidelines. The following will be required to ride the shuttle:

Appropriate masks are required to board and ride the shuttle, and must be worn the entire trip. If you are unable to do this, we suggest you seek alternate transportation. Neck gaiters are not allowed.

Failure to do so may cancel the trip, result in denial of entry into the shuttle, or loss of shuttle riding privlidges.

We will also institute a cleaning regimin for the shuttle which includes: Disinfecting hard surfaces (door handles etc) after every trip. Disinfecting seats with appropriate cleaner at the end of each day.

The schedule will be:

Pickup from Jefferson starting at 7:30AM & 8:30AM & 3:50PM & 4:50PM.

Please see the attached map for location modifications.

We hope that we can continue to run the shuttle this fall. However, the schedule may be modified as needed, and could be cancelled again if Covid variants Delta, Lambda (or others) become an issue in our area. As usual we will adhere to Federal, State, local, and company guidelines to ensure the strictest policies are being followed for the safety of everyone.

Thank you,

Jefferson Apartments

